CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 3rd February, 2022, at 7.30 using Zoom


Present:     Cllrs:  Neil Prior (Chair), Paul Raymond, Chris Prior, Brigit Thurstan, Anthony Daniel, 
                                     Rob Smith,  Becky Annis,  John Morgan.

Apologies: Cllr. Katy Jenkins


In Attendance:  Nia Jenkins, Vanessa Walker (Clerk) 

1. Representation by Public
None.


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 6th January, 2022, were read and approved.    Proposed by Cllr. Neil Prior and seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith..
3. Matters Arising.
· New noticeboard - Cllr. R Smith.  The Ship is happy to have a new noticeboard put up.  The Clerk was asked to order two boards, one for The Ship and one for the bus shelter..
· New defibrillator for Llanrhian village.  Canon Michael Rowland has confirmed that permission from the Local Area Council meeting will be required before the defib can be installed and has expressed to the Church's willingness to support having this vital piece of equipment in this locality .

· The cabinet has arrived, still waiting for defib machine which will be installed in Croesgoch to replace the other one.
· Future of Chapel Hall Fund.   Cllrs:  Anthony Daniel and Rob Smith declared a personal interest.  Cllr. Daniel explained that there was no formal decision as to what to do with the Hall fund once the new lease with GTI and the Church expired.  The original Partnership Agreement in which half the money belongs to GTI and the other half belongs to LCC.was in place before the GTI took on the new lease and responsibility for the Chapel Hall.   Cllr. Neil Prior will discuss this separately with Cllr. Anthony Daniel to try and find a way forward.  For the next meeting.   
· CiLCA training for the Clerk – bursary applied for.
4. Planning
PCC

21/0957/PA:  Lanon Bungalow, Trefin - formation of dormer on principal elevation and formation of single storey extension at rear.  No adverse comments.
PCNPA - Supplementary Planning Guidance consultation
Cefn Gallod Planning Application.  

The application has been resubmitted.   The original access is still in place but the properties heights have been lowered.     The Clerk was asked to arrange a remote Public Meeting to be held on Tuesday 15th February at 7.00pm.  To be publicised on social media.

5. Finance 
Payments requested:     Repair to public toilet roof - £63.00

                                       ICO (data protection) - £40.00 
Proposed by Cllr.John Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.
  
Financial information:    £5,522.94
            Chapel Hall Fund  £2783

 
      5.   i)   Correspondence           
a)  Cllr. N. Prior - email re Community Works Fund and the speed signs received.  Site visits will take place and the locations confirmed.
b)  Cllr. R Smith - email re noticeboard in bus stop.







c)  Three photos of noticeboard in bus stop.

d)  One Voice Wales - information on Area Meeting on the 31st January received - sent round by email.
e)  Email from Canon Michael Rowlands received re defib in Llanrhian village.

f)   Revised quote received for the playpark.


ii)   Consultations
a) WG – consultation on planning and policies for second homes and short term holiday lets –  end date 23rd February, 2022.  A collaborative response was agreed at the meeting.   The Clerk would submit this.
iii)   Newsletters
a)    Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum Newsletter


6. Llanrhian Connected Community Project 
There was to be a Community Climate Collaboration Event – 16th Feb with various local groups getting together to discuss small ways of making a difference and the larger themes.  

7. Playpark
The revised tender from G T Murphy had been sent round by email.  The GTI has committed up to £2000 to help pay for the work - it was agreed that staged payments would be preferable to assist with the cashflow.  There may be remedial work required on the tarmac surface once the rubber matting has been removed.   Cllr. Neil Prior  proposed accepting the quote and suggested another site meeting.  Seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.  For further discussion as to funding the phases.  
The Clerk was asked to set up another JustGiving page
8. Public Toilet

Mr. Phil Owen has agreed to stay on as Public Toilet Facilitator at an increased wage.
     
9. Social Media
Facebook  450 likes, 19 posts, reach of 2871, 499 engagements
Twitter  91 followers, following 173
10. Pembs County Council Report
Cllr. Neil Prior gave brief details of the Audit Wales report on the unlawful payoff to the previous CEO of Pembs County Council.
11. Bus stop in Croesgoch 
     The panes on the bus shelter are frosted over.   Cllr. Neil Prior has asked for a quote for repair from 

     Pembs County Council.
Signed ………………………………..

Date ………………………………..

